



377 J Street, Crescent City, CA 95531 • 707.464.7483 • Fax 707.465.4405 • www.crescentcity.org

January 28, 2015

Ms. Felicia Marcus Chairwomen State Water Resources Control Board 1001 I Street Sacramento, CA 95814



Subject: Comments on Proposed Drought Emergency Conservation Regulation

Dear Chairwomen Marcus:

The City of Crescent City, as an Urban Water Supplier, would like to take this opportunity to submit comments on the Proposed Drought Emergency Regulations, dated January 15, 2016.

We appreciate the opportunity to provide input during the current comment period and share similar concerns to other suppliers in our region, including Humboldt Bay Municipal Water District. Like them, Crescent City is located in a region that has experienced significant rain fall and now have water sources that are no longer in a drought condition. In accordance with the most recent USDA Drought Map, dated January 26, 2016, the entire coastal zone served by the Crescent City Water System is no longer carries a drought status designation.

Crescent City's water supply is solely sourced from the Smith River. The Smith River has been in flood stage several times within the last two months. Current rainfall in Del Norte County stands at 129% of normal. In addition, the Crescent City water system has no downstream public water systems and therefore conservation efforts provide no material benefit as all excess water flows to the Pacific Ocean.

As a result of the lack of drought conditions in the Smith River, Crescent City citizens should be able to make full beneficial use of their municipal water supplies, without fearing the consequence of fines or other penalties. Crescent City has promoted a successful campaign of water conservation that includes best management practices and unreasonable use of our water resources.

Due to the circumstances listed above, we respectfully request that the emergency water conservation regulations be modified to only require reductions in potable water production to those systems that are located within an area designated in a drought condition.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Eric M. Wier, PE Public Works Director City of Crescent City Phone: 707 464 9506 x 227

Fax: 707 465 4405

Attachments: January 26, 2016 USDA Drought Map

